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December News

Winter Beat - Holiday Pageant 2016 
!
Thank you everyone for attending this year’s Holiday Pageant - Winter Beat!  
!
All the children did a fantastic job of performing on stage especially as for many it 
was their first time. At ABC we encourage the children to firstly feel comfortable 
standing on stage with their teachers and if they perform then that is a bonus. The 
process begins from learning the songs and dances, practicing in their learning 
groups and then divisions and then all school rehearsals. Performing on stage can 
be daunting for adults and we are so proud of all our students for giving such a 
wonderful performance. Thank you also to you all for joining in our all school 
dance and for helping the morning to be such a wonderfully warm event. 
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Dates for your Diary

Winter School 2016 !
There are still spaces available on Week 2 of Winter School. 

December 12th-16th.  !
Please contact the office if you would like to book your child 

a space.  
The short day is from 9AM-1PM and 40,000 yen for the 

week.  
The long day is from 9AM - 3PM and 60,000 yen for the 

week.  
Extended day is also available from 8AM - 4PM.  

Ha!y Holidays from us all at ABC!	
We look forward to seeing y$ all in 2017!	

December 16th until January 2nd - School Office closed for Winter 
Vacation 
!
January 3rd - Term 2 Begins 
!
January 9th - National Holiday - No classes (Coming of Age Day)  



ABC Kindness Committee’s Angel 
Project Update

We were overwhelmed with the response 
to our call for donations for the 
Nonohana no ie Children’s home and 
Cosmos Shelter.  
!
We received a total of 136,000 yen from 
ABC parents. Thank you all for your 
kindness and generosity. We will transfer 
the funds to the orphanage this week and 
will update you in the New Year with the 
gifts they chose to purchase. ABC will add 
to the donation and has also sent each 
child a Christmas stocking filled with 
snacks, a small toy and the Christmas 
cards prepared by ABC children 
!
Thank you again and have a wonderful 
holiday season. 


